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Woodenbong Show 

NSW CHS State Athletics Carnival 

School Holidays 

National Science Week -  Theme - Glass:  More Than Meets the Eye 



Excursion 

Thank you so much to our amazing staff who 

attended the Sydney excursion last week. It 

was a fantastic opportunity for our kids on 

so many levels. 

Principal PL 

I will be out twice this week at PL. On Monday 

with the DP for a Northern Rivers Principal 

about services that support Mental Health at 

Ballina and again on Thursday for the Term 3 

Richmond Principals Network Day in 

Goonellabah. 

OMSEE 

On the 17 August, 2023 Anticipated Enrolment 

and Entitlement reports are published and 

sent to schools. This gives us an idea of 

where we are up to with planning for 

staffing and subjects next year. 

Graduation Dinner for Year 12 and other 

Senior Events 

Our DP Mr Cross has started the processes 

for the Year 12 Graduation Dinner and has 

worked on forming a committee to ensure 

its smooth running. 

We are also picking a date soon for the Year 

11 prospective Captains Speech event. 

Kindergarten Transition 

This Friday will be the first visit by students 

enrolling for Kindergarten in 2023. If you 

have any questions please contact the front 

office. 



Attendance 

Classroom teachers and Year Advisors will 

continue to monitor attendance through roll 

call procedures. If you need assistance or 

support to improve your child’s attendance 

please see your child’s teacher or make 

contact with an AP, DP or myself. 

P & C 

A reminder that the AGM is on the 13th 

September. Please come along and support 

your child’s school. 

Behaviour Code for Students 

Elsewhere in the Newsletter I have included 

the NSW Public Schools Behaviour Code for 

Students. The code is easily understood in 

terms of 

Respect, Safety and Engagement and leaves 

no room for misinterpretation when it comes 

to expected behaviours. At times you may 

be required to engage with school staff to 

work together to improve your child’s 

behaviour in any of the given areas. Please 

be mindful that school staff are using their 

professional judgement and that 

communication between carers and staff is 

always expected to be respectful. 

Have a sunny week and enjoy the sights, 

smells and sounds of Githabul Country 

waking up from winter. 

 

 

Anne-Marie Mason 

Last week WCS 
farewelled Richard.  
Richard has been 

the school’s cleaner 
for the last eight 
and a half years.   
He also worked 

casually as our GA.  
Best of Luck 

Richard!! 



 

NEWS 
Primary 

 

 

Important Dates 

Welcome to Week 
5 in Primary! 

 

Kindergarten Transition 
 

This Friday (19th August) we welcome our 

Kindergarten students for 2023 into the school 

between 9am and 11.45am.  

 

Crazy Hair Day 
This Friday (19th August) the Year 6 students have 

organised a crazy hair day as a fundraiser for Year 

6 Graduation. We encourage all students to come with 

some crazy/outrageous hairstyles for a gold coin 

donation. If you know of any students attending 

Kindergarten Transition, please advise them of this. 

SPORT 

Book Week 
Next Thursday (25th August) Primary 

celebrate Book Week. We encourage 

all students to dress up as their 

favourite book character for the day. 

Mrs Riley will host a costume parade 

in the Library on this day, between 

the times of 10:45 and 11:45 am. 

 

 
Byron Bay Writers Festival 

On 24th August, students from Years 4 to 6 will be 

travelling by bus to Southern Cross University to take 

part in the Byron Bay Writers Festival. Permission notes 

will be going home with students today. 

 

Have a great week!! 

PSSA Northern Rivers Zone 
Athletics Carnival 

Byron Bay 
On Friday 26th August 13 student will be travelling 

to Byron Ba for the PSSA Northern Rivers Zone 

Athletics Carnival.   

Wishing all student who are competing the best of 

luck!! 

Earlier this week permission notes have be handed 

out to the qualifying students.  Can parents please 

complete these forms and return to the school 

ASAP. 



Next Wednesday (24th August), students from years 7-
11have the opportunity to participate in a series of sessions 
run by the Byron Bay Writers Festival. These, which will run 
for approximately two periods after lunch, will allow students 
to engage with writers and poets to learn about their crafts, 
practice different writing styles, participate in interviews and 
perhaps watch a slam poetry performance from the current 
Australian Slam Poetry Champion. It is a fabulous opportunity 
for students to engage with the wider literary world and learn 
a few tricks of the trade to not only increase literacy and 
crafting of composition skills, but to connect with diverse 
experiences and lives.  

 
Community members are able to join the Byron Writers 
Festival in a series of evening events. The closest venues to us 
are: 
 
TENTERFIELD, Tuesday 23 August – 6.00-8.00pm 
Sir Henry Parkes School of the Arts, 201/205 Rouse St, 
Tenterfield. PH:(02)6736 6100 
museum@tenterfield.nsw.gov.au or 
https://www.schoolofartstenterfield.com 
EVENT BOOKINGS: https://www.trybooking.com/CAUWH 
 
KYOGLE, Wednesday 24 August – 5.30-7.00pm 
Kyogle Library, Stratheden St, Kyogle PH: (02)6632 1134 
https://richmondvalley.nsw.gov.au/community-services/
libraries-2/ 
EVENT BOOKINGS: https://www.trybooking.com/CAUWN 
 
To contact Writers on the Road, email: 
roadtrip@byronwritersfestival or call Zacharey Jane on 0432 
922 381 
 

Ms Ogg. 
 

BYRON BAY WRITERS 

FESTIVAL STORYTELLERS 
 
Jane Caro AM is a Walkley Award-winning Australian columnist, author, novelist, 
broadcaster, advertising writer, documentary maker, feminist and social commentator. 
Jane appears frequently on Q&A, The Drum and Sunrise. She has created and 
presented five documentary series for ABC's Compass, airing in 2015, 2016, 2017, 

2018 and 2019. She and Catherine Fox present a popular podcast with Podcast 
One, Austereo 'Women With Clout'. She writes regular columns in Sunday Life. 
 
Jane has published twelve books, including Just a Girl, Just a Queen and Just Flesh 
& Blood, a young adult trilogy about the life of Elizabeth Tudor, and the memoir Plain 
Speaking Jane. She created and edited Unbreakable which featured stories women 
writers had never told before and was published just before the Harvey Weinstein 
revelations. Her most recent non-fiction work is Accidental Feminists, about the fate 
of women over 50. The Mother is her first novel for adults. 
 
Huda the Goddess is the current Australian Poetry Slam Champion and two-time 
Queensland champ. Huda is a spoken word poet, educator, mental health advocate, 
dancer and workshop facilitator. She describes poetry as one of her senses that 
allows her to turn her experiences into art; she is currently working on her first poetry 
collection. As a proud African-Muslim woman it is important to her that young women 
from her community are represented and their stories are shared. Poetry is her 
connection to communities, land and her people. Having the chance to make people 
feel something will always be her goal as an artist. 
 
Huda is currently working on her first book, ‘The Birth of Goddess’ a poetry collection 
inspired by her lived experience. It talks about relationships, family, self-discovery, 
mental health and social issues that have affected her life. Being a black, Muslim, 
woman, and immigrant - it's all in the book. 
 
Mirandi Riwoe is the author of The Burnished Sun, a collection of short stories and 
novellas. Her novel Stone Sky Gold Mountain won the Queensland Literary Award for 
Fiction and the ARA Historical Novel Prize and was shortlisted for the Stella Prize 
and longlisted for the Miles Franklin Award. Her novella The Fish Girl won Seizure’s 
Viva la Novella and was shortlisted for the Stella Prize. Mirandi has a PhD in 
Creative Writing and Literary Studies (QUT). 
 
Nigel Featherstone is an Australian writer who has been published widely. His war 
novel, Bodies of Men, was published by Hachette Australia in 2019. It was longlisted 
for the 2020 ARA Historical Novel Prize, shortlisted in the 2019 Queensland Literary 
Awards, and shortlisted for the 2020 ACT Book of the Year. Nigel’s new novel, My 
Heart is a Little Wild Thing, is published by Ultimo Press (Hardie Grant). His short 
stories have appeared in the Review of Australian Fiction, Meanjin, and Overland 
among many other journals, and his creative nonfiction has been published by The 
Guardian, Sydney Morning Herald, Canberra Times, and the Chicago Quarterly 
Review, among other outlets. He wrote the libretto for The Weight of Light, as 
commissioned by the Hume Conservatorium, with the music composed by James 
Humberstone of the Sydney Conservatorium of Music; this work was developed by 
The Street Theatre in Canberra and had its world premiere in 2018. Nigel is currently 
working on a play with spoken-word songs, which is being developed by The Street 
Theatre and has been supported by Create NSW. Nigel lives on unceded 
Ngunnawal / Ngambri / Gundangara Country (otherwise known as the NSW Southern 
Tablelands). 



Northern Rivers Trap Carnival 

On the Saturday the 6th and Sunday 7th August, Lachlan competed in the Northern Rivers Zone Trap Carnival at 

Northern Rivers Clay Target Club at Lismore. 

Lachlan won the C Grade High Gun, 2nd in the Single Barrel, 1st in the Double Barrel and 1st in the point score. 

Lachlan has been selected in the Junior Squad for the Northern Zone Team to compete at Wagga in the NSW State 

Championships. 

Congratulations Lachie!! 



2022 Co-Curricular Photos Order 

Form 

Student Name: ………………………………………………………………………………... 

Photo Quantity 

Year 6 Fun  

Senior Captains  

Year 12 Jersey  

Year 12 Fun  

Year 12 Jersey Fun  
Senior Captains 

Year 12 Jerseys 

Year 12 Fun 

Year 6 Fun 

Year 12 Jerseys Fun 







"Provided for you by the local Catholic, Seventh  Day Adventist,  Presbyterian,   Uniting, Anglican,  Crossroads 
Ministries &  Muli Muli Full Gospel Outreach Churches". 

Be Wise With Your $$$ 

God’s Word says you’re to do two things with your money.  
 
1) Sow some. The Bible says, ‘Whoever sows generously will also reap generously.’ (2 Corinthians 9:6 NIV) You 

say, ‘But things are a bit tight for me right now.’ Don’t withhold because you are afraid of not having enough. Give 
God a seed to work with, and He will make sure you have a harvest when you need it. His ability to provide is not 
limited by the world’s economy. Do what Isaac did: ‘There was a famine in the land…Then Isaac sowed in that 
land, and reaped in the same year a hundredfold; and the Lord blessed him.’ (Genesis 26:1, 12 NKJV) Who 
blessed Isaac financially? The Lord! When God tells you to give, do it in faith, confident that at the right time, in 
the right way, and in exactly the right places, you will receive. You say, ‘I’ve never tried that.’ Just give it a go!  

2) Save some. ‘There is desirable treasure, and oil in the dwelling of the wise. But a foolish man squanders 

it.’ (Proverbs 21:20 NKJV) Learn to live within your means. Remind yourself that you can live happily without 
most of the stuff advertised on television. Before you make a purchase, stop and pray. Just because the bank 
approves the loan doesn’t mean God approves the expenditure. Joseph instructed Pharaoh: ‘Gather all the food 
of those good years that are coming… Then that food shall be as a reserve for… seven years of 
famine.’(Genesis 41:35-36 NKJV) Live by the ‘Joseph principle’, and save. And one more thought: there are 
consequences for how we spend our money. We should always try to be good stewards of everything God has 
given us.  

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fbiblia.com%2Fbible%2Fniv%2F2%2520Cor%25209.6&data=05%7C01%7CROBERTINE.SMITH%40det.nsw.edu.au%7Cc103db226b214de218de08da8000fe40%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C637963038999111010%7
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fbiblia.com%2Fbible%2Fesv%2FGen%252026.1&data=05%7C01%7CROBERTINE.SMITH%40det.nsw.edu.au%7Cc103db226b214de218de08da8000fe40%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C637963038999111010%7CUnkn
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fbiblia.com%2Fbible%2Fesv%2FGenesis%252026.12&data=05%7C01%7CROBERTINE.SMITH%40det.nsw.edu.au%7Cc103db226b214de218de08da8000fe40%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C637963038999111010%7
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fbiblia.com%2Fbible%2Fnkjv%2FProv%252021.20&data=05%7C01%7CROBERTINE.SMITH%40det.nsw.edu.au%7Cc103db226b214de218de08da8000fe40%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C637963038999111010%7CU
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fbiblia.com%2Fbible%2Fnkjv%2FGen%252041.35-36&data=05%7C01%7CROBERTINE.SMITH%40det.nsw.edu.au%7Cc103db226b214de218de08da8000fe40%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C637963038999111010%7


W2W Update 

The Book regarding not for profit 
groups is back from the printers. 

 
Next step is to collate the gift bags for 

new residents. 
 

We are now contacting businesses to 
see if they want to add items to 

promote their businesses. 
 

Launch event will occur on 
6th November (save the date) mote 

information to follow. 



Woodenbong Show News 

Woodenbong Show 
Friday 2nd (Night Entertainment and Saturday 3rd September (Main Day) 2022 

Next Show Meeting 
4:30 pm Wednesday 24th August 

Woodenbong Central School Computer Room 
All Welcome 

Special display in 

the show Pavilion 

this year 

Old Kitchen 

Wares 
Have a look in your 

cupboards and 

sheds. Please bring 

to the Pavilion on 

the Friday before 

the show. Please 

clearly label your 

items with your 

name and any 

interesting 

information 





School fees are now due.  Could you please 

start paying you child’s school fees to the 

front office. 

Thank you. 

P&C AGM 
Tuesday 13th September, 2022 

4:00 pm 
Woodenbong Central School 

All Welcome 
Please, if you are able to join in as a parent or citizen, the 

P & C would love to have your support. 

Cold Weather 
The weather is starting to get cooler, 
so could you please ensure that your 
child/ren brings a school jumper to 

school each day.  School jumpers are 
available for purchase from the front 

office for $22.00.  Thank you. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Please remember that primary 
student must wear a wide brim hat 

while outdoors. 

NO HAT NO PLAY 

Hats are available for Purchase 

from the Front office for $10.00. 



Woodenbong Post Office 

Woodenbong 

Central School has 

RATs for Parents 

to collect when 

needed. 

 

Parents can also 

ring up for their 

child/ren to pick 

from front office. 



29th August to 23rd 

September 2022 

Woodenbong neWs…. 

1. W2W update 
The Book regarding not for profit groups is back from the printers. 
Next step is to collate the gift bags for new residents. 
We are now contacting businesses to see if they want to add items to promote their businesses. 
Launch event will occur on 6th November (save the date) mote information to follow. 
 

2. Show Pavilion This Year 
Woodenbong Show Saturday 3rd September!! 

Special display in the show Pavilion this year is “Old Kitchen Wares” 
Have a look in your cupboards and sheds. Please bring to the Pavilion on the Friday before the show. Please 

clearly label your items with your name and any interesting information about it. 
 

3. Main Street Beautification.  
Unfortunately the meeting planned for last Friday had to be postponed due to illness. Danielle Mullholland, 
Kyogle Shire Councillor and Chris White, town planner will now be at the Markets in a pop up display to talk 
to everybody about the improvements. Draft plans will be on display outside the Community hall soon. 
 

3. All Town Garage Sale 
All Town Garage Sale is on Saturday 27th August 
Clean out your cupboards, sheds and boxes of stuff. Declutter and make some money. Staff sites $15 at the 
markets, $10 Car Boot site at the markets, $5 at your house (advertising and inclusion on mud map). 



WOODENBONG YOWIE COUNTRY 

W INT ER MARKET 
27th August, 2022   8:00 am to 2:00 pm 

 

Featuring… 

An All Town Garage Sale 
 

Call at markets at 8:00 am to get map and directions to locations. 
Stalls and car boot spaces at market. 

Woodenbong Public Hall Grounds, Unumgar Street (Mt Lindsay Highway) 
With amenities and wheelchair access and children’s playground onsite. 

 
Guaranteed stall site.  Insured stall sites $15.00 

Stall holders need to comply with regulations set by Kyogle Council and 
Health and Government Departments.   Please ask if you are unsure. 

 
All enquiries please contact Marian (Market) 0487 635 558 Chris 

(Garage Sale) 0429 951 215 
Email:  yowiecountrymarket@gmail.com Web:  www.woodenbong.org 

 
Routine Last Saturda of month, end of each season. 

February, May, April, August, November. 
 

Beaudesert 70 km, Rathdowney 40 km, Killarney 50 km, Warwick 88 
km, Kyogle 60 km 

 

Inside Hall In Wet 

Weather 

The Woodenbong  

will visit during the day 

Food, Espresso Coffee…   And A Lot More 

All Town Garage Sale 
27th August 

Clean out your cupboards, sheds and boxes of stuff. 
Declutter and make some money. Staff sites $15 at the 
markets, $10 Car boot site at the markets, $5 at your 

house (advertising and inclusion on mud map). 





 

 

 

Woodenbong  Golf  Club 

Winter:  7.00pm  Summer:  7.30pm 

Everyone Welcome 

 

 

 

PIAZZA DORO COFFEE 
34 Unumgar Street, Woodenbong 

Open 7 Days a week -  8:00 am to 3:00 pm 

Divine range of home made foods, including pies, cheese 

cakes, cakes and other delights 

Fish & Chips, Hamburgers, Hot Chips and More 

All food and drink available to take away or eat in 

Phone Orders:  02 6635 1104 

 

Welcomes you with friendly professional services 
 

MONDAY to THURSDAY 9:00 am to 5:00 pm 
FRIDAY 8:00 am to 11:00 pm 
SUNDAY 9:00 am to 3:00 pm 

 

WOODENBONG PHARMACY - Phone 6635 1220/Fax 6635 1221 

39 MACPHERSON STREET, WOODENBONG NSW 2476 

  
 

WOODENBONG 
Phone: 6635 1310 

Groceries Fresh Fruit & Veg Fresh Bread 
Weekly Specials 

EFTPOS 

Open - Mon to Fri 8am to 6pm Sat 8am to 5pm Sun 8am to 4pm 

Building and Maintenance 
 

Alterations, Renovations, Insurance Work, Maintenance and Repairs 

Lic No 25475C 

 

27 MacPherson Street 
Woodenbong NSW  2476 

Phone:  (02) 6635 1294 
Fax:  (02) 6635 1448 

Woodenbong LPO 
1/35 MacPherson Street, Woodenbong NSW  2476 

Open 9:00 am to 5:00 pm 
Monday to Friday 

Our post office is a vital local hub, and our role remains unchanged – to help our 
community thrive. 

Come and see us for any of your posting, banking and retail needs met with by a 
professional and confidential manner. 

 

Mail Sorted by 12.30pm Daily. Please refrain asking for mail until this 

time. 

 

Great Music 
Current affairs/talkback 

News on the hour 

Here for you, 24/7 


